Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

[image: image1.jpg]


  Wednesday, January 10, 2018
Burnaby Tennis Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes



          Wednesday, February 21, 2018

Present      

George McLachrie – President

Lawrence Kumar, Vice President
Val Cuthbert – Secretary 
Peter Upper—Men’s League Director
Bev Olson – Women’s League Director
Mike Hopkins – Membership Director
Caroline Tuhten—Junior Development Direct

Anthony Mazzucco -- Tournament Director
Gary Sutherland – Director at Large 

Eliza Haight, Club Manager

Glenn Richards – Head Pro
Absent 

Graham Youde – Operations Director

 Approval of Draft Agenda

· The Agenda was approved.
Adoption of the Minutes from January 10, 2018
· The minutes from January 10, 2018 were adopted.     

New Business
Glen Richard’s Presentation

· Glen provided the Board with detailed information on The Tournament Director responsibilities for the Burnaby Open.  His duties start in February.  A written copy of these duties is attached at the end of the minutes. 
Social Doubles 
· A motion was put forward to only book off courts 2, 3, 4 & 5 for Thursday night social doubles until the end of the season.  The motion was approved. 
Membership Director Motions

· The motion to approve the proposed summer 2018 membership rates was put forward by Mike Hopkins.  The motion was approved.
· The motion to approve and adopt the membership policies and guidelines as the official BTC membership guidelines was put forward by Mike Hopkins.  The motion was approved. 

· The policies and guidelines will be posted on the Club website. 

Ladies Open Summer Rates 

· Only 8 of the 16 open league players are members of the Burnaby Tennis Club.   They will only be playing two games at the Club this spring.  Bev Olson put forward a motion to allow the women to be charged the pay and play rates for the two games.  They will also need to purchase their own Tennis BC Membership.  This motion was passed. 
Charitable Donations Guidelines

· Club member Laurie Smith made a suggestion to create club guidelines regarding charitable donations made by the Club.  These guidelines could be presented at the next AGM as draft Board Guideline to be approved by the membership.  
· Val is to ask Laurie if he would be willing to assist in drafting up these guidelines with her. 
Keiser Spin Bike from BCAC $400.00

· George is able to get a spin bike for $400.00.  This could be set up in the clubhouse for members to use when warming up.  The Board voted not to approve this purchase. 

Financial Update -   See V.P. report attached at the end of the minutes 

Bubble Season Extension Vote

· George put forward a motion to leave the bubble up for one additional month.  The cost would be approximately $9,000.00.  This motion was not passed. 
Board Reports 

George McLachrie, President – Report attached at the end of the minutes
Lawrence Kumar VP – Report attached at the end of the Minutes 

Mike Hopkins, Membership Director – Report attached at the end of the Minutes 

Graham Youde, Operations Director
· We survived the snow, the extra pressure in the bubble really helped.  The temperature dropped substantially so Eliza turned the thermostat up.
· One large walkway light to be replaced. 
Bev Olson, Ladies League Director 

· Women’s Open Division Team will be moving from summer to spring league this year.  In doing so, they will require two Saturdays indoor (if the bubble is still Up) for May 12th and June 9th. 

· Women’s Division 3 Team has a new Captain this year – PC Lim.  She is a summer member and very keen to improve the team to take it to the next level.  Our team consists of 14 members (one summer member) the captains meeting will be held tomorrow night to determine schedules and any changes.  This year we have two new teams in the Division – VLT Lawn and Order and Great West from Abbotsford. 

Peter Upper, Men’s league Director 

· The Tennis BC Men’s League Captains meeting was held on Tuesday, February 13th and hosted at our BTC clubhouse.  Thanks to Glenn Richards for communicating & organizing with Tennis BC managers & staff and also thanks to Tony Mazzucco who put out some wonderful & much needed coffee for us all.   This year we will be having 4 Men’s League teams representing BTC. 
A1 – home time Saturday 11am – 1pm (in bubble), B1-home time Sun 10am-noon (in bubble), C1 – home time Sun 10am – noon (in bubble), C2 – home time Saturday 11am-1pm (outdoor courts)

Note: A1 & C2, B1 & C1 will alternate home weekends.  I will be submitting rosters (approx. 10-16) for each team next week and I have received a good number of emails from members who are interested in playing league. 

Eliza Haight, Club Manager - Report attached at the end of the minutes
Caroline Tuhten, Junior Development Director 

· The early morning weekend time is being used by several families regularly. 

· Many of our juniors have been competing the Selection Series tournaments that have been ongoing in order to qualify for the indoor provincials that take place over the next two weekends.  Our junior members have been having success and the early morning court time has been helpful to their progress. 
Next Meeting – March 14, 2018 
